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    Mosier City Council Meeting
 June 18th, 2014

                                          Mosier Creek Terrace 7:00 p.m.


Council: Councilor President Arlene Burns; Councilors Emily Reed, Mary Lou Perry, Garth Kightlinger
Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick, Finance Director Angie Wilson
Absent: None     

Excused: Mayor Andrea Rogers, Councilor Peny Wallace
Audience and Presenters: Commissioner Steve Kramer, Public Works Staff Marty Matherly, Solutions representative and owner Jake Dunaway, RadComp Technologies representative Ryan Kreps, Charles Young, Darrell Roberts
CALL TO ORDER
Meeting was called to order by Council President Burns at 7:02 p.m. 
ADDITIONS OR CORRECTIONS 
Agenda item #4 moved to #1.

BUSINESS FROM THE AUDIENCE 
None.
CONSENT AGENDA

1) Approval of Minutes June 4th and June 11th, 2014
2) Review/Approve Bills 
Councilor Perry made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Councilor Kightlinger seconded.  There was no discussion.  Motion passed unanimously.

BUSINESS 
1.  Continuation of Wasco County Road Service District Discussion and Decision to Opt In or Out

Councilor Perry reported that she had spoken to neighbors and they wished Council to opt out.  She said that she thought the City could develop its own method of funding road maintenance that would be cheaper.  Councilor Reed said that the benefit of the District would be that City residents would also be supporting the County as well as funding their own street maintenance program.  She said that she had a mixed response from residents that she contacted.  She felt that residents knew they needed to fund road maintenance, but can’t afford to raise their own property taxes.  Councilor Kightlinger said that he supported opting in:  that it was important to allow City residents to vote and have the opportunity to be heard.  Councilor Burns said that she understood the importance of proactive road maintenance, but that she was concerned that Mosier residents make up such a small percentage of the voting block that even if a majority voted no, they could be outvoted by the rest of the county.  Commissioner Steve Kramer stated that he realized this was a difficult decision and that the County and the City of Mosier would continue to work together no matter which way the Council voted.  Citizen Darrell Roberts commented that he would like the City of Mosier to look for alternative options.
Councilor Burns then polled the Council and asked who was in favor of opting in.  Councilor Kightlinger voted for opting in.  Councilors Perry, Reed, and Burns voted to opt out.  Council Decision was to opt out of the Road Service District.
2. Office network, Computer, and Phone System Estimates and Proposals

Jake Dunaway introduced himself and his company, Mac Solutions.  He said that his focus is on the quality of the equipment and excellent service and training.  He recommended that the City buy business grade equipment and software because they are higher quality and built to last.  He described the office system that he had proposed in writing and also his service package.  
Ryan Kreps introduced himself and his company, Rad Comp Technologies.  He said that his motto is simpler is better.  He recommended using Google apps and google drive.  He reminded Council that they need to be prepared for a Public Records Request on their personal computers and that they need to keep their personal and city emails separate.  One local government nearby recently spent about $26,000.00 to recover information for a public record request.  

Councilor Reed asked them both if the City bought their own equipment, would you work with it?  Both Jake and Ryan said that they would.  Council also asked them if they would be open to trades for advertising opportunities.
3.   Resolution 2014-06, transferring appropriations within a fund.  Oregon Local Budget Law, under ORS 294.450, provides for transfers of appropriations within a fund. 

Finance Director Angie Wilson presented a Financial Overview for Council.  She had highlighted in orange the sections of importance that Council should examine and the areas where the City might go over budget this year and explained the reasons for the Resolution and transferring appropriations within the General Fund, the Sewer 
Fund, and the Water Fund.  She stated that she was concerned that the City continues to increase its demands on the City Engineer’s time which is very expensive.  She suggested that there may be less expensive ways of accessing his expertise, like putting him on a retainer.

Councilor Perry made a motion to approve Resolution 2014-06, transferring appropriations within a fund.  Councilor Reed seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

4.   Hanford Update and Council Deliberation on Supporting the State of Washington

City Manager Fitzpatrick presented a background of Hanford History and the cleanup efforts.  The City of Mosier has been active in supporting the State of Oregon and the State of Washington push the Department of Energy to clean up the Hanford site.  
Councilor Reed made a motion to approve signing the letter of support.  Councilor Kightlinger seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

           5.  Centennial Celebration:  Updates
Councilor Reed presented updates regarding the Centennial Celebration.  Manager Fitzpatrick said that the maintenance worker was still working on the plumbing issues.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

1. Park committee: Manager Fitzpatrick said that the Park Host was doing a good job and had acquired a trailer that helped his campsite look neater than just trying to create a camp with his van.
Meeting adjourned at 9:35 p.m.                                        Approved this 16th day of July, 2014
                                                                            Attest:

___________________________________      _________________________________

Arlene Burns, Council President                              Kathleen Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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